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TSMC Statement on Media Reports on Wafer Contamination at Fab 14B

Regarding media reports speculating on wafer contamination at TSMC s Fab 14B facility published on January 28 and
29, TSMC makes the following statement:

On January 19, TSMC discovered yield problems in 12/16 nanometer production at its Fab 14B facility. After
investigation, TSMC found that the issue was caused by a shipment of photoresist material. This shipment was
provided by a vendor with many years of experience and a good track record in supplying to TSMC. However, it
shipped a batch of material that is significantly below the quality of its previous shipments. We immediately stopped
using this batch of material and notified all affected customers.

Since the discovery of the problem, we have communicated closely with all affected customers on the details of
replacement and delivery schedules.

Given our current capacity utilization rate for 12/16 nanometer technology, we expect that most of the affected wafers
can be made up in the first quarter of 2019, and any remainder can be made up in the second quarter. TSMC reiterates
that this event is not expected to affect our guidance given on January 17, 2019.



